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Z #: 0281 

Date: April 15, 2025 

To: Client Administrators (Super Access Coordinators and Access Coordinators) 

Category: Service Updates 

From: Product Management 

Attention: All DTC, NSCC Client Administrators 

Subject: Participant Terminal Services/TN3270 Access Discontinuation 

As part of our ongoing efforts to modernize our technologies and provide the best client 
experience, DTCC will sunset access to its legacy Participant Terminal Services (PTS) also 
known as TN3270 Terminal, in Q3 of 2025. Services available in PTS can be accessed 
through DTCC Mainframe Portal or MyDTCC, as the point of entries to DTCC services. 

 

This transition will be executed in phases to guarantee a smooth and seamless experience for 
clients. Most PTS functions will be retired in the initial phase, and a detailed list will be 
provided in upcoming client communications.  

Client Administrators (Super Access Coordinators/Access Coordinators) should make certain 
that all user identities accessing PTS are defined in the Customer Registration System (CRS)  
and disclose IDs being used as RPA (Bots) with a user profile distinction of Robot Persona  
by end of Q2 2025. Phase 1 focuses on sunsetting PTS services accessed by human 
identities. To avoid any disruptions, it’s important to disclose the use of an RPA/Robotic 
Process Automation (Bots) during this phase. 

http://www.dtcc.com/subscription_form.php
https://portal.dtcc.com/wpsnew/portal/mainpage.do
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We are committed to making this transition as seamless as possible. If you have any questions 
or concerns related to the discontinuation of PTS access, please contact us.  

https://www.dtcc.com/client-center

